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SEEM Collaborative Board of Director’s Meeting
SEEM Administrative Office

December 14, 2011
9:00 AM – 11:00 AM

Superintendents
Dr. John Doherty – Reading

Dr. Les Olson – Stoneham

Ms. Joanne Benton – Wilmington

Mr. Mark Donovan – Woburn

Mr. Joseph Casey – Melrose

Ms. Kathleen Willis – North Reading

Ms. Joan Landers - Wakefield

Mr. Richard Langlois – Saugus

Also Present

Ms. Alison Elmer, Director of Student Services - Reading

Stephen DeGuglielmo, CPA - Fritz DeGuglielmo, LLC
Daniel Schaffner, CPA - Fritz DeGuglielmo, LCC

Ms. Elisabeth Klepsis - Treasurer

Collaborative Staff

Cathy Lawson, Executive Director

Clinton Rowe, Finance Director

Absent Superintendents

Mr. William McAlduff – Winchester

Dr. Thomas Jefferson – Lynnfield

1.  Meeting called to order by Chair of the Board, Dr. John Doherty at 9:05 AM.
(Materials in addition to Board packet included Enrollment Report as of November 29, 2011, Student Profile and Ratio Analysis – Beebe School, SEEM Collaborative Statement of Activities Comparison)

2.  Public Comment – There were no public comments.

3.  Agenda – Motion to accept as enclosed – approved by all
4.  Approval of the minutes – Dr. John Doherty, seconded by Mr. Joseph Casey – approved by all
5. Administrative and Committee Reports

· Planning and Assessment Committee – Alison Elmer reviewed the minutes from the last meeting of 11/3/2011. 
· Executive Director’s Report – Cathy Lawson
a. The president of MASS was not able to attend the meeting as planned.  Cathy Lawson gave an update on the state legislation on collaboratives. An increase in the number of Board members is being proposed in the bill.  Possibility of regionalization of is still included in the bill.  A study team is being set up with representatives from MASS, MASC and MOEC to look into this.
b. Cathy Lawson introduced Ms. Elisabeth Klepsis, SEEM Collaborative Treasurer.  Ms. Klepsis reviewed her role as treasurer and reviewed the check signing process.  

c. Cathy Lawson gave an update on the programs and personnel.  Several professional development programs are being put together including Facilitating and Chairing TEAM Meetings and 504 Plans with Teachers 21.  The Finance Committee has recommended that we have an outside evaluation on technology prior to developing a capital plan.  Cathy is working with MassCUE to arrange this.  
d. Cathy reviewed the student profile and staff to student ratio analysis.  We are attempting to reduce the number of 1:1 aids.  The biggest need is at the Beebe elementary and middle level.  The student population of the schools is changing and the high level of support students require is increasing.  Beebe is currently utilizing floats for coverage in an effort to reduce 1:1 assignments.   There is a need for another TA position at the Beebe school based on the increase in intensity of student needs.  Motion to fund an additional teaching assistant position by Mr. John Doherty, seconded by Ms. Joan Landers – all in favor.
e. Cathy Lawson discussed space issues due to growth of the programs and administrative offices.  It was decided that a facilities subcommittee would be formed to look at program needs, potential for expansion and benefits of purchasing vs. leasing space.  The committee will consist of superintendents, business managers, special education directors and SEEM Collaborative administrators. 
· Financial Report –  Clinton Rowe

a. Mr. Stephen DiGuglielmo, CPA and Mr. Daniel Schaffner, CPA presented the audited FY 11 financial report.  Following discussion, motion to accept the Report of Audited Financials and GASB 45 Recommendations by Mr. John Doherty, seconded by Ms. Joan Landers – all in favor.  
b. Clinton Rowe presented the FY 2012 Revenue and Expense Budget Projections as of 11/29/2011.  We are right on track with projections.  The Statement of Activities Comparison and Enrollment Report as of 11/29/2011 was distributed and reviewed. The Enrollment Report will be presented at each meeting.  
6. Old Business

· A draft of the SEEM Collaborative Acceptance of Donations/Fundraising Policy was presented by Cathy Lawson for a final reading.  Motion to accept the SEEM Collaborative Acceptance of Donations/Fundraising Policy by Ms. Joan Landers, seconded by Mr. Mark Donovan – all in favor.
· A draft of the SEEM Collaborative By-Laws was presented by Cathy Lawson for a final reading.  Motion to accept the SEEM Collaborative By-Laws by Ms. Joan Landers, seconded by Ms. Joanne Benton – all in favor.
7. New Business

· Cathy Lawson presented a draft of the SEEM Collaborative Appointment of Personnel Policy for a first reading.  Motion to accept the first reading of the SEEM Collaborative Appointment of Personnel Policy by Ms. Joan Landers, seconded by Mr. Mark Donovan.  
· Clinton Rowe presented the Proposed Budget Development Timeline.  A new line will be added for the March meeting for Tuition and Salaries.  The final budget will be presented for approval at the April meeting.
8. Other Business

· Special Education Transportation Discussion with Northshore Education Consortium – discussion was table for the January 18, 2012 Board meeting

9. Future meeting dates and agenda items for 1/18/2012 were reviewed.  Draft of the FY 2013 budget proposal will be presented at the January meeting. 
Motion to adjourn general session was made by Mr. John Doherty at 10:50 am – approved by all.  Executive Session entered at 10:50 am. 
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